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March 12, 2020 

Att: The Honorable William Smith, Chair 
Senate Judicial Proceedings Committee 
Maryland General Assembly 
 
 

Dear Sir, 

Patuxent Riverkeeper supports SB 1042 becau se it strengthens the current State laws related to 
SLAPP lawsuits. Our organization has recently been the target of such a SLAPP 

lawsuit. I will explain very generally about the circumstances to illustrate why we need to update 
these anti-SLAPP laws. 

Patuxent Riverkeeper, like alJ licensed Waterkeeper organizations, and like many other citizen 
watchdog groups relies heavily on citizen participation to do our work of helping to 

enforce environmenal laws and to protect public health and safety from environmental threats. It 
t

is part of our charter and our licensing to respond to citizen complaints related to water quality 
pollution. But if citizens fear communicating with us about local water quality problems, and if
our organization or civic-minded complainants face civil lawsuits as a reprisal for using the First 
Amendment, then our efforts at promoting enforcement of environmen'tal laws would be chilled 
if citizens are potentially subject to SLAPP lawsuits for their trouble. 

In 2016 Patuxent Riverkeeper was the target of a classic SLAPP suit Our research 
revealed that a polluter has been fined by the State and  County autho rities for numerous 
violations of water quality laws, zoning laws, public health laws and more. When we wrote a 
single letter to the Maryland Department of the Environment relating our concerns about this 
particular enterprise and its numerous violations, we learned that the State Atto rne y General's 

p

office was already prosecuting them. Completely indeendent of our own report, the State of 
Maryland  Department of the Environment imposed over $300,000 of fines and the n entered 
into a consent decre e with the  violator. Subsequently the same violator filed a defamation and 
false light lawsuit against our organization arguing that our single written report to the State 
resulted 
in economic loss and moreover damage to their reputation with a member of the Maryland 

n

Senate. Intriguingly, their claim for damages was precisely the amout of their State fines. 





,. 

malicious lawsuits and speedily dispose of them in order to protect already crowded court 
dockets, and to spare citizens the distress of being sued for doing the right thing. 

So clearly, the laws need to be made stronger in order to protect both citizens as well as 
society from harassment from monied and aggressive violators who want to contort the legal 
process in order to stifle citizen engagement We urge you to give a favorable report on 
SB-1042 that is much needed to spare civic - minded Marylanders the trouble of defending 
malicious lawsuits that intentionally attack our rights. 

Thank you very much for your consideration. 

/ 

Riverkeeper, CEO 
PatuxentRiverkeeper 
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